Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
7-9-2016

The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Martin Marugg, Mark Thompson, Sue Hanson, Brian Wagner, John Lesac, Kent Miller and Glenn Borland 
Directors Absent: 
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], and Joanne Marugg [Past President] and Linda Thorne [Office Manager].
The minutes of the June meeting were approved with a correction.  
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
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Average water use: 9800 gpd

Chlorine levels: 0.4, 0.3, 0.1 
No coliform
Well levels are up slightly.
We had a high volume day on June 26th = 15,000 gallons.  Traditionally the 4th of July has been a high volume day.  But not this year.
Sue asked about the recharge rate.  Mike does drawdown tests every six month or so.  Our wells recharge rapidly.

5-28-16:  Trautman[ location # 36] meter turn-on request:  Mike made repairs on our side of the meter.  The meter was locked off for three or four years and so the problem was not noticed.  Repairs were made and water restored.
5-30-16:  Mike and Nathan read all of the meters in 8 hours.  Note:  Location #170 [Steve Lawrence renters] used 49,300 gallons. Last year they used only 600 gallons.  

6-7-16:  Leak search.  Mike found a leak at location #142 {County Park].  I located the leak and shut off a water valve. Mike notified the Park Ranger.  Total loss estimate = 20,000 gallons.

6-22-16:  Nina Falkinstein [location # 1] reported low water pressure.  Mike flushed out her line and installed a new meter.

6-29-26:  Mike spoke with Nick Biancamino in Happy Holler.  He has two meters and two shares and would like to return one meter and one share.  The Board discussed selling some of the returned shares,

But decided to make no changes.  There will be no shares available for sale.  
Mike was approached by Cecelia Borland about help with repairing the road that goes to the well site.  Mike told her to write a letter to the Board stating her request.

Secretary’s Report: [Glenn Borland]

Share transfers and Pending Escrows:   Please see Water share transfer spreadsheet as part of these minutes. 
Linda Thorne:  The water bills are being prepared for sending out.  They will include the newsletter and the proxy for the Annual Meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:  [Sue Hanson]
See financials included with these minute
Sue review the financials.  
Savings account reserve:  We have out approximately $200,000 cash reserve, accumulated from special assessments, which we can use for emergencies.  We will not have to borrow money

Debra Thicksten:  Debbie sent a new contract for us to sign.  The disclaimer will change but there be no effect on our financial statements.
John Lesac:  John has three outstanding checks.  Sue will rewrite them if he cannot find them or they are too old to cash. 

Old business/New Business:
Software:  We are currently using Brian’s drop box for our new computer software.  We should get a drop box of our own.  This will cost about $12.50 a month.  Brian and Linda will meet after the meeting to discuss the software.
Election of new Board Members:  We will need two new Board members as Brian and Glenn will have to step down.  Linda will update the Board list.
Lesac Leak:  John had a big leak on his property that was not his fault.  He will be charged the average of the last three bills for his water.
Kent Miller:  Kent needs to take a training class.  He will try to get this done the next time online training is available.
Internet service:  Glen recommends Western Broadband [about $70/month].
Comments from Board Members:
None

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 AM
Next Meeting:  August 13th, 2016 at 8:30 A.M.
Respectfully submitted:
Linda Thorne [Office Manager]
July 20, 2016
